October 26, 2015

Dear Honorable Governor Nikki R.Haley

December 19, 2015, Boy Scout Nathand Carter, as a member of Troop 283, located in
Hawthorne, California, will be honored at a special Eagle Scout Court of Honor for attaining the
rank of Eagle Scout, which is Boy Scouts of America’s highest honor. In your position, I know
you recognize the importance of this achievement in this young man’s life.

To make the ceremony even more special, we are compiling letters of congratulations from
people like you. Would you please consider sending along such a letter, plus any other items
you wish to have presented to Nathand Carter to the following address: 2707 Ripley Ave. Apt D,
Redondo Beach, Calif. We will put the letters received, in a scrapbook, to read and then present
them to him at his ceremony.

Thank you so much for taking the time to help us honor this special young man.
Sincerely,

Araci Carter

Committee Member



